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COUNTYof NAPA

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS


1195 Third Street, Suite 310, Napa, CA 94559


Office (707) 253-4386     FAX (707) 253-4176


February 26, 2008

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein

United States Senate

331 Hart Senate Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Feinstein:

On behalf of the Board of Supervisors of the County of Napa, I am writing to request your support of several Fiscal Year 2009 Appropriations requests that would greatly benefit the citizens, visitors and economy of our county.  As you know so well, because flooding is such a major concern in the county, we have several requests for the Energy and Water Development Appropriations bill.  We also have one request for the FAA’s Air Traffic Organization appropriation that will benefit all who use the Napa County Airport. 

The requests are, in priority order: 

1. Napa River/Napa Creek Flood Protection Project - $22.8 million 
2. Airport Glide Slope Installation Project - $1.54 million 
3. Napa River Navigation Dredging Project - $3.6 million 
4. St. Helena Comprehensive Flood Protection Project - $2.5 million 
5. Upper York Creek Dam Removal and Restoration Project - $ _________ 
6. St. Helena Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade and Expansion - $1 million 

The County’s highest priority request is for $22,800,000 for the Napa River/Napa Creek Flood Protection Project from the US Army Corps of Engineers, Construction, General account.  This award-winning Project is recognized around the world as a new way to think about flood protection. The “Living River” design seeks to protect residents from flood damage, restores historic wetlands and reconnects the River to its floodplain, sustain migrating fish and wildlife, provide recreational opportunities, and stimulate river-focused economic development. The completed Project promises to provide long-sought “100-year” flood protection for 2,700 homes, 350 businesses, and over 50 public properties, saving millions in flood damage costs and lost business. Improving the health of the Napa River and its plant and animal habitats contributes to the health of the San Francisco Bay estuary. The Board feels so strongly about the need to fully fund the Corps capability each and every year until project completion that it adopted the attached Resolution.  
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The second request for the Energy and Water bill is for dredging of the Napa River.  We are requesting $3.6 million in Fiscal Year 2009 funding from the Corps Operations and Maintenance, General account.  The project will improve navigation along the Napa River in order to facilitate the orderly flow of commercial and recreational traffic on the Napa River which will aid in the economic redevelopment of the region.

The County is also supporting federal funding for three flood control and environmental projects in the St. Helena area.  One project is the St. Helena Comprehensive Flood Protection Project.  This project is smaller in scale but similar in scope to the Napa flood project.  It has finally achieved authorization and is now seeking $2.5 million for FY09.  The other projects for the Energy and Water bill are the Upper York Creek Dam Removal & Restoration Project and St. Helena Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade and Expansion Project. 

In the area of transportation, the County’s highest priority is to enable the FAA to install the Glide Slope equipment that it purchased for the Napa County Airport under a previous earmark.  That earmark was intended to fully install and make operational the equipment, but due to cost overruns, that did not happen. We are seeking an additional earmark to complete the work that should have been done under the prior earmark. 

Lastly, you will be pleased to know that Napa County is participating in the North Bay Water Reuse Authority (NBWRA) Program, which is a regional recycled water program that also includes the Napa Sanitation District and several agencies from Sonoma and Marin Counties.  While we are not requesting any FY09 appropriations for the NBWRA Program, we look forward to working with you to obtain appropriations in FY10 once the project has been authorized. We and the other agencies participating in this program greatly appreciate your continued support of this important regional project.

Please feel free to contact me, our Director of Public Works, Bob Peterson or our Federal Representative, Mia O’Connell at 202-785-0500 with any questions on this request.

We very much appreciate your past support of activities that benefit our County and look forward to our continued work with you on these important initiatives.

Sincerely,

Brad Wagenknecht, Chair,

Napa County Board of Supervisors

cc:  
Board of Supervisors


Nancy Watt, County Executive Officer


Bert Johansen, City of St. Helena


Michael Abramson, Napa Sanitation District


Bob Peterson, County Director of Public Works



